MINUTES OF  PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP  MEETING

HELD ON Tuesday 17th September 2013
PRESENT:  TC(health Watch)HP(practice staff) JR(practice staff)KS(medical student)
Patients- WW, GM,DB,SS,AO, NC, CH,DC,RP,MB,AW,MP.

APPOLOGIES: EB,EB,CB
	
	
	ACTION

	1
	Presentation was given by representative for Health Watch. Patients main concern when how effective they could be with regarding influencing change.  Discussed waiting times for ambulance requests. 
	TC to take concerns about waiting times for ambulances to the Health Watch Board for action and will request more information as required from the practice. Will report back.

	2
	Action Plan- We ran through the current action plan updating the group on progress.
The Website- updated group, discussed the online facility of booking appointments etc.  
Obesity Management- feedback to group of progress, scales now available with BP machine, lots of leaflets also available in this area. Trying to get a patient support group going. 

North East Ambulance Service- the practice reported to the group that there is a meeting scheduled with the new team leader for the end of September 2013. Health Watch are going to take this up also.

Carers – Ongoing hopefully Carers Northumberland will be able to attend a future meeting.

Commissioning- Long discussion around how the practice is dealing with the changes that have occurred since April 2013.  Lots of questions from the group around finances.

Helen Patterson, Practice administrator  answered questions from the group.
CQC- Once again discussed the CQC process, advising patients of ability to provide  feedback to CQC about the practice.
	JR
JR

Ongoing

HP JR and Health Watch

JR to arrange.



	3
	Quality Outcome Framework(QOF
Raised awareness within the patient participation group about QOF.  Targets set by the Department of Health to raise standards with practices. Guidelines follow NICE guidelines generally. There is financial reward for meeting the targets set.

	

	4
	Data Sharing
The practice made the group aware of the Care Data Sharing and also sharing patient information between different agencies who have access to the same clinical system, ie podiatry, diabetes, district nurses.  It was felt a lot of patients would have expected this information to be available already.  Information leaflets were available and the group were asked to “spread the word”, if anyone did not want their information shared with other health processionals or be involved in the Care Data Sharing they should let us know within the next 2 weeks so that we can update their records.
	ALL

	5.
	Timing of meetings- it was felt that it might be useful to schedule the patient participation group meeting to just before the CCG meeting so that Ron Payne could take any issues from our meeting to the county wide meeting. It was agreed the Ron would liaise with the practice about dates
	RP, JR


